CAEP Measure 2: Advanced Programs Satisfaction of Employers and Stakeholder Involvement
Data provided should be collected on employers' satisfaction with program completers

Surveys are administered to employers of BYU advanced program completers by both the school leadership and school psychology programs. Both programs piloted surveys during the 2020 school year with Phase-in plans to be fully implemented by Fall 2023. Both programs have collected data as evidence of meeting CAEP Accountability Measure 2. 

School Leadership

Satisfaction of Employers

Based upon placement and retention rates, the School Leadership faculty concluded that employers have a high level of satisfaction with its program graduates. An Employer Survey was piloted in 2020 and 2021 with a 62% response rate. Preparations are being made to send this survey every year starting in 2023. This employer satisfaction survey will be sent during the completer's third and fifth years after graduation. 

The program sent requests to the employers of our graduates from 2016-2021 who are currently in assistant principal or principal positions, and asked their employers to rate graduates on their job effectiveness with respect to each of the Utah Educational Leadership Standards. The program received 35 responses and have disaggregated and analyzed those results by track, gender, school level, ethnicity, and age. Due to small n-sizes, it is difficult to make comparisons of statistical significance. Overall, there seem to be very little difference in how employers rate graduates when comparing graduates by differences in demographics.

	Utah Effective Leadership Standard (UEL)
	Response Mean (Scale 1-5)

	Visionary Leadership
	4.9

	Teaching and Learning
	4.8

	Management for Learning
	4.8

	Community Engagement
	4.8

	Ethical Leadership
	5

	School Improvement
	4.9

	Equity and Cultural Responsiveness
	4.8



Stakeholder Involvement

School Leadership meets with their Partnership Advisory Councils (PACs) twice a year. The Partnership Advisory Committees are integral to the creation of mutually beneficial experiences for the EPP and the public-school partners. Partnership Advisory Committe are comprised of representatives from the university, employers, alumni, co-teachers, and current students. During PAC meetings, council members discuss employer satisfaction with completer preparation, data on candidate competency, aspects of the program are that are working effectively, areas for improvement within the partnership and the School Leadership program, and high need areas in the public schools.

School Psychology

Satisfaction of Employers

Employer Survey was redesigned and has been through a content validity process . Pilot data have shown that graduates from the School Psychology program are well-received by employers. Those surveys that were collected showed high satisfaction in the preparation candidates received while enrolled in the School Psychology program. 

In the Quality Assurance System process, response rates for employers was about 35%, with 57% responding to third year survey, and 43% responding to the first year survey. Responses indicate average ratings between 3.57 and 4.29 on a scale of 1-5 regarding competency, with a score of 4 described as advanced competence, trending toward 5, expert competence.  No gaps in training were reported, and the graduates’ preparation was described with words such as “strength,” “delighted,” “extremely pleased” and “amazing.” 

To improve the survey responses, the survey will be sent in early May 2023 and in April 2024.

Stakeholder Involvement

School Psychology meets with their Partnership Advisory Councils (PACs) once a year. The Partnership Advisory Council comprises university faculty, employers, and district representatives. The Partnership Advisory Council had been meeting twice yearly. The School Psychology program, in collaboration with local school districts, has created an additional Supervisor Leader Program that is composed of one school psychology practitioner from each partnership district and two university faculty who teach practicum and internship courses. The group works collaboratively with BYU faculty to improve training practices for both supervisors and students alike. The Supervisor Leader Group meets six to seven times per calendar year, and engages in tasks such as: reviewing course syllabi, updating supervisor training manuals and presentations, facilitating first year field experiences, and supporting field-based supervisors who need extra support or scaffolding. The primary Partnership Advisory Council now only meets once a year to follow up on the work of the Supervisor Leader Group. 



